Selectmen's Meeting Minutes

27 July 2010

Members present: Stephanie Gray, Chairman, R. Stephen Leighton and Lynn Sweet.

The meeting was called to order at 6:15 P.M.

Bills and checks for payment were reviewed.

The Board reviewed the bid breakdowns for the Northwood/Bow Lake Bridge project. Information on the low bid has been forwarded to Nancy Mayville, NHDOT, for approval.

Correspondence was read.

The Board read a letter from Christopher Magner expressing concern as to graffiti beneath the bridge located on Province Road, where it crosses over the Isinglass River near the Grange Hall. He has indicated an interest in painting a mural over the affected walls. It was noted that this would fall completely under the jurisdiction of the State. Information will be provided on the appropriate office for him to contact.

The Board received a letter in recognition of the time, effort, dedication and professionalism displayed by Stephanie Guilmette, the swim instructor, and our Beach Manager.

An intent to cut timber form was reviewed and signed.

Yield tax warrants were reviewed for signature. Questions were raised regarding the information provided on one of the reports of cut. Board will seek additional information prior to signing.

Mr. Lund's property located off of Second Crown Point Road was discussed. The most recent subdivision plan has not been signed. He has never complied with the request for a road bond, nor has the road been constructed. Legal advice will be requested.

There being no further business before the Board, a motion was made, seconded and voted to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at 7:07 P.M.